OH August 2008 Newsletter

Hi folks,

Well, it is getting close to that time of year when you must decide what to plant in your food plots.  It has been a long, hot summer here in north Mississippi and we are finally getting some rain and cooler weather.  

People are beginning to ask me, “What should I plant this fall?”  As always, I tell them to plant what works for you and your soils as well as your area.  Most people that have been planting food plots for years know what their soils are capable of producing, but sometimes they just want to try something new.  

By now you should have already pulled your soils samples and know what you need in lime and fertilizer.  Hopefully you have applied the necessary amount of lime to your soils.  With the prices of fertilizers this year, I am recommending that if you cannot afford fertilizer to at least apply lime. This will help your soils utilize the nutrients already available in your soils.  Lime is still fairly inexpensive and is the first step to a successful food plot.  There is also available the new liquid fertilizer or foliar feeds that can be applied 3-4 weeks after planting.  These foliar feeds are easy to apply with a small spray rig and are inexpensive.  More information about them can be found at http://www.nutri-plotadvantage.com.

Seed prices are also high this year due to the input costs that keep rising.  Many people will be planting Cereal grains only this year due to the availability and price and are a good choice for people on a budget.  Persons with smaller plots will be planting Perennials that will last for several years to help with costs. These perennials will still need to be kept clean during the summer months with weed control.  They will not produce the amount of forage that the cereal grains can, but they will have slightly higher protein values.

We have new seeds available this year such as the Buckeye forage oats, Bowie Everlasting peas, Bucknaked hull-less oats, and several new seeds that will be available next year.  These new seeds will be available in our blends this year.  I am a firm believer in using blends with cereal grains such as Triticales, forage oats, cereal rye, crimson clovers, and arrowleaf clovers.  These types of blends give you the best forage production, best high protein, and will grow well on most types of soils.  I also believe that you need to try new varieties of seeds to see what works best in your area and soils.

In summary you should now be gathering quotes for seed, fertilizer, and lime prices and budget for them.  Then you need to research planting guides and dates for the seeds you plan to plant in your area.  Remember not to plant to early for your area and make sure moisture is present or appears on the way before planting. 

Good luck with your food plots this year,

Steve Payne

Owner – Oak Haven Forages, LLC

http://www.oakhavenforages.com

